## POSITIVE INCIDENCE

## Vol. 3 March 2025

March 8th was the date for our annual meeting-fun fly and BBQ. Flying started around 8am and continued to around 10am, when the annual meeting began.

The meeting began with the pledge of allegiance, followed by a call to order by Vice President Nate Martin. The past years field and equipment upgrades were reported on by President Bob Becker. With the departure of Mike Petermann, Michael Myers agreed to take over the duties of Treasure, Gary Shea accepted the Secretary's position, Their appointments were temporary until the annual meeting. There were no contenders for any board members or officers positions. All existing officers and board members were reelected for 2025.

Under new business we discussed the serious problem with overflying Fiddlers Creek.

Second under new business was the problem of members not paying their dues in a timely manner. President Bob Becker proposed a \$20. Surcharge on all dues received after the March meeting. After discussion the proposal was tabled for now.

Michael Myers finished the meeting with a complete explanation of our current finances. During the budget discussion Jordan MacMorris suggested we look into AMA grants for field improvements. We fully intend to look into it.

Once the meeting was over the grills were fired up. Thanks to Gary Shea and Frank Crognale there was more than enough food coming off the grills. That coupled with all the food provided by members and their wives made the BBQ a great success. Somewhere between 55 and 60 pilots, their wives and guests enjoyed the banquet. Special thanks to Cliff MacMorris for providing the tarps, tables, chairs and cooler (not to mention all the food his wife prepared). I don't have a full list of all who brought food, but I would like to thank everyone, you made this BBQ a great success.

There was so much meat left, we decided to have a Use it or Lose it BBQ on March 12th. Again Gary and Frank manned the grills. All the pilots who showed up enjoyed a second mini BBQ of hamburgers, hot dogs and brocks.

## END OF SEASON FUN FLY AND PANCAKE BRUNCH

After talking with Nate and Gary, I decided to do an end of the season fun fly and pancake brunch on Saturday March 29th. We will be serving pancakes, fruit salad, coffee and possibly bacon. Brunch will start around 9:30.